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The governments of Mexico City and the State of Mexico ordered the suspension of non-essential activities from 
December 19, 2020 until January 10, 2021. This decision is the result of the increase in Covid-19 transmission 
rates and the consequent saturation of hospital beds in both states.
 
The list of essential activities not subject to suspension is maintained in line with the lists contained in the various 
orders issued in April 2020, at both the federal and state level, and therefore they include the activities necessary 
to confront the pandemic, those related to public security, those addressing basic needs and those related to 
critical infrastructure. The new lists seek to be more detailed and specify that the essential activities include their 
respective supply chain, as well as the activities strictly necessary for their execution and directly related to them. 

The essential activities must always be carried out under the specific health guidelines established by each 
entity, including the use of masks, antibacterial gel and social distancing. In the case of Mexico City, there is 
an obligation to periodically test for Covid-19 on at least 10% of the on-site workforce when there are 100 or 
more people. 

Finally, the health authorities are again authorized to verify compliance with the suspension orders and impose 
sanctions in case of violation, including the ceasing of the activities that they do not think are essential. It is 
expected that the number of inspections of companies located in both states that continue to operate will increase 
exponentially, and therefore we recommend having on hand the documentation and information proving that 
essential activities are being carried out.

To obtain additional information, contact our experts:

Luis Burgueño, Partner:
+52 (55) 5258 1003  |  lburgueno@vwys.com.mx

Luis Miguel Jiménez, Partner:
+52 (55) 5258 1058  |  lmjimenez@vwys.com.mx 

Rupert Hüttler, Partner:
+52 (55) 5258 1038  |  rhuettler@vwys.com.mx

Rodolfo Trampe, Partner:
+52 (55) 5258 1054  |  rtrampe@vwys.com.mx S I N C E R E L Y

VON WOBESER Y SIERRA, S.C.
Mexico City, December 19, 2020.
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